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Faculty manuals are now 
available in  the Institu¬ 
tional Relations office 
room 140 of the Administra¬ 
tion Building.     Shown  go¬ 
ing over the newly com¬ 

pleted manual  are,   stand¬ 
ing left  to right.  Dr. 
Jean Morse and Ann Downing; 
seated left  to right are 
Lei lee Ault and Dr. 
Sherwood Reichard. 

Volunteers to be honored 
Volunteers at Talmadge 

Memorial Hospital will be 
honored at a coffee held 
at the Designers' Show¬ 
case on April 16. 

Director of Volunteer 
Services Betty Pinson ex¬ 
plains that volunteers 
work throughout the hos¬ 
pital, at the information 
desk, with the rolling 
store and the magazine 
cart, in addition to op¬ 
erating the Little Store 
for some 2,300 hours. 

Pinson estimates the 
volunteers provide in ex¬ 
cess of 4,000 hours of ser¬ 
vice, which doesn't in¬ 
clude the more than 5,000 
hours put in by the candy 
stripers and college train¬ 
ing program. 

Outstanding volunteers 
to receive special recog¬ 
nition at the coffee in¬ 
clude Miss Michelle 
Collier, Miss Ceceila 

D'Antignac and Mesdames 
Wade Hammer, Jerome 
Cunningham, Anne Downing, 
William Herndon, Nathan 
Kaufman, Fred Kight; Mes¬ 
dames A.L. Lamb, Sherman 
Lester, Paul McDonough, 
Donald Novak, Elwyn 
Saunders, Walter Schmidt 
and Paul Webster. 

Donors needed 
at blood bank 

The Blood Bank Donor 
Lab, located on the first 
floor of the Outpatient 
Clinic (go in the front 
door and follow -the red 
dots on the floor) is in 
the process of updating 
their donor list and re¬ 
cruiting new donors. 

For more information, 
call Pat Grubbs at ext. 
4867 or 4868. 

Faculty senate elects 
SVSl officers 

Officers have been 
elected for the 1981-82 
academic year for the MCG 
School of Medicine Faculty 
Senate.  Dr. Virendra 
Mahesh will serve as presi¬ 
dent of the organization. 

Other officers include 
Dr. Kenna Given, president¬ 
elect; Dr. Robert Nesbit, 
vice president and Dr. 

Robert Baisden, secretary. 
The officers will be 

installed at the School of 
Medicine Spring Faculty 
Assembly on May 20.  At 
that time. School of Medi¬ 
cine Dean Fairfield Goodale 
will give the annual State 
of the School address and 
the faculty awards for 
1980-81 will be presented. 

Zifferblatt is next preventive 
cardiology lecturer 

"Changing Consumer Be¬ 
havior" will be Dr. Steven 
Zifferblatt's topic at 
4 pm Wednesday, April 22 
in the Small Auditorium. 
He is the fourth speaker 
in the Fourth Annual Pre¬ 
ventive Cardiology lec¬ 
ture series at MCG this 
spring. 

Dr. Zifferblatt is as¬ 
sociate director of the 
Pritikin Longevity Center 
in Santa Monica, Calif. 

He received his doctor¬ 
ate in psychology from the 
University of Nebraska 
and was a research fellow 
in psychiatry at the Har¬ 
vard Medical School. 

Dr. Zifferblatt recent¬ 
ly left the position of 
special assistant to the 
director of the National 
Heart, Lung and Blood In¬ 
stitute where he was ad¬ 
visor of behavior science 
research and nutrition ed¬ 
ucation matters.  While at 
NHLBI, he also served as 
the acting director of the 

■Office of Prevention, Ed¬ 
ucation and Control which 

conducts research into 
means of providing Ameri¬ 
cans with health informa¬ 
tion and education. 

The Preventive Cardi¬ 
ology lecture series is 
presented through a pre¬ 
ventive cardiology aca¬ 
demic award given by the 
National Institutes of 
Health to Dr. William 
Strong, Charbonnier pro¬ 
fessor and chief of the 
pediatric cardiology sec¬ 
tion at MCG. 

Homecoming set for May 14-15 
OK, all you big band 

lovers, get ready because 
Homecoming '81 will offer 
one of the best—The Jimmy 
Dorsey Orchestra, led by 
Lee Castle. 

Also featured during 
the May 14-15 homecoming 
will be reunions, recep¬ 
tions, alumni meetings and 
continuing education 
courses. 

The Dorsey orchestra 
will perform at the Thurs¬ 
day night President's din¬ 

ner-dance in the exhibition 
hall of the Civic Center. 
Friday evening and Satur¬ 
day are reserved for class 
reunions, and school re¬ 
ceptions. 

Programs and reserva¬ 
tion forms are available 
in the Alumni House, and 
advanced reservations will 
save money, so make your 
plans by April 30.  For 
more information contact 
Larry Christensen, ext. 
4001. 



Dorothy Allen helps set the records straight 
There are approximately 

280,000 records on file in 
the medical record depart¬ 
ment at Talmadge Hospital. 
When one of these records 
is misplaced or misfiled 
it causes problems. 
Dorothy Allen plays a spe¬ 
cial part in solving those 
problems. 

With the deftness of a 
TV super sleuth she tracks 
down wayward records.  Like 
the Canadian Mounties "who 
always get their man," 
Allen usually finds her 
record. 

Allen is the evening 
shift supervisor in the 
medical record department. 
On an average night she 
oversees the refiling of 
about 900 records which 
were used during the day 
and makes sure that 300-400 
records are pulled for use 
in MCG's clinics on the 
following day.  She unof- 
fically serves as the de¬ 
partment's private eye when 
it comes to tracing lost 
records. 

"She has an uncanny 
ability to find a missing 
record and is always the 
first person we go to if 
we need help.  In the 
course of an average day 
we may have trouble find¬ 
ing two or three records, 
but once I've told Mrs. 
Allen about the records, 
she almost always finds 
them in a short period of 
time," says Lynda Maddox, 
chief medical record ad¬ 
ministrator. 

Maddox attributes Allen's 
unusual talent to her con- 
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scientious and responsible 
attitude.  "She's highly 
organized and meticulous 
and is just a model em¬ 
ployee in every regard." 

Juanita Sirmans, who 
developed the medical re¬ 
cord administrator program 
in the School of Allied 
Health Sciences and served 
as chairwoman of the de¬ 
partment until her recent 
retirement encouraged Allen 
to go into the field in 
1969. 

"I didn't have any train¬ 
ing in the field and start¬ 
ed out as a statistician 
clerk.  I then learned key 
punch and in 1973 took a 
correspondence course to 
become an accredited tech¬ 
nician.  Later I took some 
courses at Augusta Tech to 
learn more about terminal 
digit filing which is the 
basis for the system we 
use here at the hospital," 
says Allen. 

Allen says it is easier 
for her to remember numbers 

Gerry Achenbach,   cnairman of the Doard of Piggly Wiggly 
Corporation,  was honored recently for his seven  years 
of service  to MCG as  chairman of the President's Advisory 
Council.     Dr.   William H.  Moretz presented Achenbach with 
a large,  framed certificate of appreciation and commend¬ 
ed him for initiating projects in professional manage¬ 
ment,   for assistance in advisory capacities,   and for 
making the PAC's initial  seven years successful.     The 
PAC effects communication between  the business world 
and MCG and is composed of outstanding Georgia  business¬ 
men.     Mr.   Charles Presley,  chairman of the board of the 
Georgia Railroad Bank and  Trust and Co.,  will  succeed 
Achenbach. 

than names. "I've always 
enjoyed working with fig¬ 
ures." 

She says the most no¬ 
ticeable improvements in 
the medical record depart¬ 
ment since she has been at 
MCG have been the instal¬ 
lation of the tracer system 
and the microfilming of all 
medical records up until 
1973. 

The tracer system is a 

process in which a record 
request is coded into a 
computer system before it 
leaves the department.  A 
corresponding code is also 
given to the area where the 
record is being sent.  This 
method makes the location 
of a record much simpler. 

When she is not looking 
for missing records, Allen 
enjoys working with the 
young people at her church. 

Willie Findum says  "I'm gonna be communicatin'   with 
ya'll  real  soon!     Be watchin'   fer me.     I'm from medical 
records. 

Graeme Keith named to PAC 
Graeme M. Keith, president 
of the Georgia Railroad 
Bank and Trust Co., has 
been named to the Medical 
College of Georgia Presi¬ 
dent's Advisory Council. 
The PAC was formed seven 
years ago to serve in an 
advisory capacity to the 
president of MCG and to 
effect communications bet¬ 
ween MCG and the citizens 
of Georgia. Mr. Keith is 
a graduate of Davidson 
College and is active in 
support of MCG, Augusta 
College, St. Joseph's Hos¬ 
pital, the Augusta Pre¬ 
paratory School, Davidson 
College and the Billy 
Graham Center at Wheaton 
College.  He is also ac¬ 
tive in many civic and pro¬ 
fessional organizations. 



NOTABLES 
T.J. SPRINKLE PhD asst 

prof, neuro and cmb, pre¬ 
sented the following pa¬ 
pers at the March, 1981 
meeting of the American 
Society for Neurochemistry, 
Richmond, Va.: "Subcellu¬ 
lar Fractionation of CNP 
in Shiverer Mouse" with 
J.R. KNERR, res. chemist, 
research service, VAMC, 
Trans. Amer. Soc. Neuro- 
chem.12:79, 1981; "Inhib¬ 
itors of Bovine, Human and 
Rat CNP (EC 3.1.4. 37)" with 
KNERR, Trans. Amer. Soc. 
Neurochem.12:178, 1981; 
"Immunocytochemical Locali¬ 
zation of CNP in Adult 
Bovine Optic Nerve" with 
M.D. BAKER, res asst, ana, 
and T.F. MCDONALD PhD, 
prof ana; asso dean, basic 
sciences, "Purification of 
Rat 2', 3'-Cyclic Nucleo¬ 
tide 3'-Phosphodiesterase" 
with M.R. Wells PhD, VAMC, 
Washington D.C.; and 
"Evidence for the Presence 
of Enzyme 2', 3'-Cyclic 
Neucleotide 3'-Phosphodie¬ 
sterase in Cellular Ele¬ 
ments of Blood." 

SPRINKLE will present 
the latter as an invited 
speaker at the Interna¬ 
tional Workshop on Bio¬ 
logy of Oligodendroglia, 
Airlie, Va. 

R.F. KALTENBACH PhD, 
asso prof, dent prac dy¬ 
namics, wrote chapter, 
"Psychological Aspects: 
Helping Patients Change," 
Clinical Dentistry, Harper 
& Row, 1980. 

KALTENBACH elected 
secretary of the Section 
on Practice Administration, 
American Association of 
Dental Schools, March, 
1981. 

KALTENBACH presented 
"Teaching Behavioral Sci¬ 
ence in the Dental Set¬ 
ting," Marquette University 
School of Dentistry, In- 
service program, March, 
1981. 

KALTENBACH presented 
"Marketing in the Dental 
Profession,: Organization 
of Teachers of Dental 
Practice Administration, 
Feb., 1981, Chicago. 

J.L. HORNSBY, EdD, asso 
prof, fam prac, presented 
"Stress Management for 
Parents with Handicapped 
Children," United Cerebral 
Palsy of the C.S.R.A., 
March, 1981. 

J. HOBBS MD, asst prof, 
fam prac, named Director 
of Family Practice Residen¬ 
cy Training. 

W. TAYLOR PharmD, asst 
prof, fam prac, received 
$4,000 from Syntex Labora¬ 
tories for "Double Blind 
Study of the Use of Naprox¬ 
en Sodium, APC/Codeine and 
Acetaminophen/Codeine in 
Postpartum Pain." 

T.R. DIRKSEN DDS, PhD, 
asso dean for bio sciences; 
prof, cmb and oral bio, 
received $34,978 from Di¬ 
vision of Research Re¬ 
sources for Biomedical Re¬ 
search Support. 

F. GOODALE MD, med dir, 
hosp and clinics; dean, 
school of med, received 
$112,873 from Division of 
Research Resources for 
Biomedical Research Sup¬ 
port. 

L. SMITH PhD, asso prof, 
cmb, received $39,207 from 
National Heart, Lung and 
Blood Institute for "Im- 
munoglobins Associated 
with Serum Hyperviscosity." 

When submitting infor¬ 
mation for NOTABLES, if 
including persons for rec¬ 
ognition other than your¬ 
self (such as a co-author) 
please include their ACA¬ 
DEMIC DEGREE, RANK and 
DEPARTMENT.  Your coopera¬ 
tion is appreciated. 

For NOTABLES forms con¬ 
tact Institutional Rela¬ 
tions at ext. 2121. 

personnel offers 
training course 

A supervisor training 
and development course 
for first level super¬ 
visors and potential super¬ 
visors is being conducted 
by the Personnel Division. 
Two new classes will start 
on May 5 and May 7 and 
will continue through July 
30.  Supervisors who have 
employees they would like 
to schedule for this course 
should contact Chuck 
Butler, CC-139, or ext. 
3837 no later than April 
24. 

Editors workshop set 
A Text Editor workshop 

will be held April 22 
from 9-11:30 am in CI 103. 
This workshop is designed 
for those who are unfamil¬ 
iar with Cyber text edit¬ 
ing and is a prerequisite 
for those who are planning 
to attend the SPSS work¬ 
shop. 

If you are planning to 
attend or desire further 
information, call Ann 
Anderson ext. 3786. 

Dental hygiene students 
display table clinics 

The first year dental 
hygiene students displayed 
14 table clinics in the 
lobby of the Dental Build¬ 
ing recently.  The project 
was the joint undertaking 
of the dental hygiene de¬ 
partment and the develop¬ 
mental dental studies pro¬ 
gram. 

Judging the table clin¬ 
ics were members of the 
dental faculty and several 
dentists from the community 

Winners in the displays 
were Donna Jones and Dawn 
Williams, "Pinpointing 
Pain," first place; Allen 
Townsend and Tina Matkow- 
sky, "Forensic Dentistry," 
second place; Kathy Kelly 
and Karen Venable, "Tender 
Loving Care," third place. 
Some of the table clinics 
will be presented at the 
state dental meeting in 
Augusta. 

Human relations 
course given 

A managers'/supervisors' 
human relations course for 
middle managers and first- 
level supervisors will be¬ 
gin June 3 and 5, continu¬ 
ing through Sept. 18. 

First-level supervisors 
must have completed the 
supervisory training and 
development course before 
enrolling in the human re¬ 
lations course. 

Those interested in the 
human relations course 
should contact Bill Stewart, 
ext. 3837 by May 15. 

AOA honors day 
Outstanding medical stu¬ 

dents and faculty will be 
recognized during MCG's 
Alpha Omega Alpha Honors 
Day ceremonies at noon 
April 14 in the School of 
Dentistry Auditorium. 

Dr. Authur C. White, pro¬ 
fessor of infectious dis¬ 
eases in the School of Med¬ 
icine at Indiana University 
will be the speaker for the 
occasion.  His topic will 
be "The Evolution of In¬ 
fectious Diseases." 

AOA is an honorary medi¬ 
cal scholastic fraternity, 
whose members must excel 
academically and be recom¬ 
mended by peers and the 
faculty. 

Physiology lecture 
to be presented 

Dr. Gerald Carrier, 
associate professor of 
pharmacology at MCG, will 
be the speaker at the April 
20 physiology lecture.  The 
seminar will be held in 
room 3G1 of the R&E Build¬ 
ing at 4 pm. 

Kathy Kelly   (left)   and Karen Venable,  first year dental hygiene students,  stand ready 
to explain  their table clinic to those coming through  the lobby in  the Dental  Build¬ 
ing.     The pair won  third place in  the table clinic competition,  which was sponsored 
by  the  dental hygiene department and the  developmental  dental  studies program. 



Right side left side, who's doing what ? 
Have you ever wondered 

why some people seem to 
be "naturals" in the jobs 
they do and the hobbies 
they pursue? 

Dr. Lawrence Hartlage, 
professor in the neurology 
department, says for nearly 
a hundred years neurolog¬ 
ical studies have reported 
that for most people the 
left side of the brain is 
specialized for language, 
and the right side is 
more involved in art, 
music or non-language ac¬ 
tivities. 

Recent research has 
shown that, even before 
birth, nearly three out 
of four people have de¬ 
veloped a noticeable 
asymmetry of the two sides 
of the brain; that is 
areas of one side of the 
brain are slightly larger 
than similar areas on the 
other side of the brain. 
This influences later ac¬ 
tivities.  For example, 
if an individual has a 
slightly larger left side 
of the brain, he more 
than likely will talk 
earlier or more than usual, 
but be about average on 
such non-language develop¬ 
ment as crawling, walking 
or riding a bicycle. 

"Scientists don't know 
why the two sides are dif¬ 

ferent, but we do know 
that about 76 or 77 per¬ 
cent of all people have 
an asymmetrical brain," 
says Hartlage. 

One who has a larger 
left hemisphere tends to 
do better in school sub¬ 
jects like reading, Eng¬ 
lish, or languages rather 
than in art or music or 
manual arts.  As this 
individual enters the 
world of work, jobs in¬ 

volving language such as 
teaching, or being an at¬ 
torney or sales person, or 
a disc jockey will be 
easier to perform than 
jobs such as being an art¬ 
ist, surgeon or draftsman. 

Dr. Hartlage says there 
are some individuals who 
have approximately the 
same development in both 
areas of the brain. 

"One out of every four 
people tend to be pretty 

even on both sides of the 
brain, which explains why 
every now and then you'll 
find one of these renais¬ 
sance people who seems to 
be pretty good at every¬ 
thing. 

"It also accounts for 
why people who are intel¬ 
lectually gifted are some¬ 
times called jack-of-all 
trades, master of none. 
That is they're accom¬ 
plished in several areas, 
but are not uniquely good 
at any one thing," says 
Hartlage. 

The psychologist says 
there are few people who 
dispute the differences 
in the development of one 
side of the brain over the 
other, but opinions vary 
about how to apply this 
information. 

"Some people feel that 
it's a good idea to try 
to make people equally 
competent at all things, 
in effect, try to overcome 
the way the brain is nat¬ 
urally asymetrical. There 
are other educators who 
feel we ought to help those 
who have a special gift 
get to be even better at 
it and let some of the 
right hemisphere abilities, 
at which they're not very 
good, go by the wayside," 
says Hartlage. 

SPSS workshop 
to be held 

A SPSS (Statistical 
Package for the Social 
Sciences) workshop will be 
held April 29, and May 6 
from 9-11 in CI 103.  This 
workshop will emphasize 
accessing SPSS through com¬ 
puter terminals for sta¬ 
tistical analysis of data. 

If you are planning to 
attend or desire further 
information, call Ann 
Anderson at ext. 3786. 

Management for 
supervisors 
course at AC 

A six week seminar on 
"Management for Super¬ 
visors" will be offered by 
the Augusta College Office 
of Continuing Education 
from April 21 to May 26. 
campus. 

Two sections, day and 
evening, will be available. 
The afternoon sessions 
will be held Tuesdays in 
Meeting Rooms I and II 
of the College Activity 
Center.  The second sec¬ 
tion will meet from 7-10 

pm on four Tuesdays and 
two Wednesdays in the Con¬ 
tinuing Education Building. 

Seminar leaders will be 
Charles R. Hollman, PhD, 
Maxwell Professor of Organ¬ 
izational Behavior in the 
Augusta College School of 
Business, and Phil Rutsohn, 
doctor of public health, 
who holds a joint faculty 
appointment at Augusta 
College and the Medical 
College of Georgia. 

To register, or for more 
information, contact the 
Augusta College Office of 
Continuing Education at 
828-4611. 

Six Flags tickets available 

Red Cross needs 
nurses and EMTS 

The Augusta Chapter of 
the American Red Cross 
needs nurses and EMT's to 
serve as volunteers on an 
Augusta area disaster pro¬ 
gram.  Training and orien¬ 
tation are provided by the 
Augusta Red Cross Chapter. 

For more information, 
call the local Red Cross or 
Margaret Durant at ext. 
3031. 

Discount Six Flags Over 
Georgia tickets are avail¬ 
able in the Bookstore. 
The tickets are valid dur¬ 
ing the 1981 season, ex¬ 
cept on Senior Nights, May 
8 and 15. 

Those with an MCG em¬ 
ployee or student identi¬ 
fication card can purchase 
the tickets at a savings 
of $2.20.  Regular admis¬ 
sion is $10.95, but if 

purchased in the Bookstorej 
the tickets cost $8.75. 

Between now and May 23, 
Six Flags opens at 10 am 
on Saturday and Sunday 
only.  The regular season 
(open daily) is from May 
23 through Sept. 7—then 
they are open again on 
Saturday and Sunday only 
from Sept. 12 through Nov. 
22. 

Don't make that call 
when off campus 

Effective April 1, 
third party billed tele¬ 
phone calls will not be 
accepted for payment by 
the State. 

MCG employees can no 
longer place a call out¬ 
side of the office and 
have it charged to the of¬ 
fice. Those who need to 
make calls while away from 
the office may obtain a 
telephone credit card. 
This may be done by sending 
a memo to the telecommuni¬ 
cations office, BH 210, 
including your name as it 
should appear on the card 
and the account number to 
be billed. 
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